
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

HELD ON 29 JANUARY 2004


OSM.08/04
REVENUES AND BENEFITS BEST VALUE REVIEW

With reference to Minute OSM.64/03, the Head of Revenues and Benefits Services presented report RB.23/03 on the scoping of the Revenues and Benefits Best Value Review.

All the suggestions made by this Committee, by the Executive Management Team and by the Revenues and Benefits Best Value Review Working Group have been included in the scope, with the exception of this Committee’s suggestion that the Review investigates the possibility of the Unit’s Benefits Section contracting to undertake assessment work on behalf of Authorities with Benefit backlogs.  Unfortunately, the new trading provisions restricts trading by Councils to non-statutory services and benefits, as a statutory service is therefore precluded from the trading provisions.

The proposed scope for the Review was summarised as:

Aims/Terms of Reference – The aim of the Review is to turn a “good” performing Revenues and Benefits Service into an excellent service.  It will be measured by effectiveness and efficiency of service delivery and taking account of customer satisfaction and its contribution to the broader aims of the Council.

Key Issues for the Review – A desktop analysis of CPA and BFI inspections, benchmark information, customer satisfaction surveys and other preparatory work (including officer workshops) have influenced the key challenges for the Review.  The Review, whilst recognising the strengths and threats highlighted will concentrate on addressing areas of potential weakness and areas where the Unit can take advantage of opportunities to improve service provision.

Reporting Mechanism and Proposed Report Submission Dates – A Review timetable, including Overview and Scrutiny involvement, has been set.  Subject to the ambitious timetable being met, the final Best Value Report should be completed by March 2005.

Other areas covered in the Draft Scope – Stakeholder consultation, Research and Consultancy, Resources, Review Team Members, Review Challenges and Team Roles.

Mr Mason then answered Members’ questions on specific aspects of the Review.  He explained that reliance on IT had been recorded as a weakness as if the IT system goes down he has a number of staff who cannot progress any work and there is a need for a robust IT system.  

A Member suggested that the Review Team should be aware of a potential threat which may arise because of changes to some of the Post Office Savings Accounts, which could impact on collection rates.

In relation to the milestone dates for the Review, Mr Mason advised that a detailed timetable would be agreed by the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

The Chairman then commented that the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee should drive the Review and that this should be clearly stated at the outset.

RESOLVED – (1)  That the scope of the Review as outlined above be approved, subject to the inclusion of the comments of the Committee.

(2)  That the Review be referred to the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee to drive the Review, to provide the challenge and to scrutinise progress of the Review to the final report stage, timetabled for March 2005.







